September 12th, 1923. G. H. Estabrooks, Esq., 145 Queen Street, St. John, N. B. Dear Sir:-I beg to acknowledge receipt of your letter of September 8th. I am quite sure October 17th will be satisfactory as the date for the visit of the Oxford Team. In the continued absence of the Principal I am writing Mr. Terroux informing him of the change and of your request that the subject of the debate be either "The League" or "Ruhr" topics. Professor Stephen Leacock is not a member of the Rhodes Scholarship Committee. Mr. E.W. Beatty, President of the Canadian Pacific Railway, is a member but he is also Chancellor of McGill University. If you write Mr. Gilbert S. Stairs, Royal Trust Chambers, Montreal, Secretary of the Committee, I think he will be able to suggest some one to act as Judge for the Oxford Team. Yours faithfully, Principal's Secretary.